Research Committee Report 11/4/2010 
Committee Members

Zhongqi (Joshua) Cheng, Chair; Christian Grov, Jane Palmquist; Karen B. Stern

Issues assigned to examine:

1. Availability of travel funds to attend professional meetings

2. Availability of reassigned time for research

The committee Chair met Christian, and had phone conversations with Jane and Karen. We are all excited to have the opportunity to serve the committee at a special time.  Perhaps we can be more influential by making recommendations at a time when the college is going through structural changes.

In terms of travel funds, from our own experiences we all felt that there hadn’t been clarity as to
· Where do the funds for travel come from? It was mentioned that travel funds came from PSC-CUNY, but is this the only source?
· Is there an annual budget? How much is available for travel to professional meetings for the college?

· Whether there is a universal criteria based on which the decisions are made?

· Who makes the decisions?

· Is there a summary as to who, and which department(s) has been funded for travel to professional meetings in the past several years?

Similarly, there are some concerns as to the clarity of how reassigned time decisions are made, and the way research activities are supported college wide. Some members felt that support from the college on research is currently directly liked to grant funds (a.k.a, use grant money to buy release time). For non-science fields, grant funds are usually small and difficult to get. Reassigned time for research may be harder to be approved – but we don’t have the data to show if it’s true.

We are also curious as to whom the ORSP office will report to after the Graduate Dean’s Office dissolve when the new division deans are in place. Following that question is at what levels the funding decisions will be made in regards to travel funds and reassigned time.

Overall, the committee feels that a large number of faculty members in college are not well informed in terms of existing resources and policies regarding these two issues. This may be the leading cause of negative responses at Brooklyn College, in comparison to CUNY as a whole. We think that there needs to be more transparency on the available resources and policies. We will plan to do some investigation, including speaking to the Dean of Research, Provost, and ORSP.  We will also approach more faculty members on campus to gather more quantitative data, as well as feedback on their needs/opinions on these issues.

